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   Bourton-on-the-Water Parish Council Notes 

The DEADLINE for Adverts & Articles for the August edition is Noon on 15th July 

DIARY DATES 

Baptist Church Hall = BCH 
British Legion Hall = BLH 

Cricket Club Pavilion = CCP 
George Moore Community Centre=  GMCC 

Jubilee Lodge = JL Market Close = MC 
North Cotswold Sale Room= NCS 

St Lawrence Church = StLC 
Victoria Hall = VH Willoughby Place = WP 

Notes from the Parish Council Meeting held on 28th May 2025 
Co-Option of a new councillor:  Council noted the resignation 
from the Parish Council of Jon Wareing, who will remain our Dis-
trict Councillor for Bourton Village.  We are hoping to co-opt a new 
Parish Councillor at our 3rd September meeting – see separate 

advertisement for further details.  Please contact the Parish Clerk if you would like to 
apply. 
Parish Council Committees:  Following Councillor Wareing’s resignation, Councillor 
Sarita Tapper was co-opted to the new Community and Services Committee, Councillor 
Len Wilkins to the Staffing Committee with Councillor Lynda Hicks becoming Chairman 
of that committee. 
Coach Parking, pick-up and drop-off:  There were no updates from Gloucestershire 
County Council Highways on the implementation date for the six-month Experimental 
Traffic Regulation Order in Meadow Way.  However, some coaches have been observed 
turning left off Station Road into Meadow Way and stopping to drop passengers by 
Station Meadow, which has caused an obstruction.  The Parish Council agreed to ask 
GCC Highways to review whether current signage on the Fosse Way, to direct coaches 
in via the industrial estate entrance, will be adequate. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rye Crescent play area re-opening:  A ceremony took place on Saturday 7th June to 
mark the official re-opening of the refurbished site.  Parish Council Chairman, Councillor 
Lynda Hicks made a speech, cut the opening ribbon and thanked our sponsors and all 
who had been involved in the project.  Children enjoyed playing on the equipment and 
we were pleased to see that the grass is greening up following a period of very dry 
weather after the turf was laid.   
Parish Council grants for 2025-26:  A reminder that the deadline for applications is 20th 
August, so please send your forms through to the Parish Clerk.  Further information is 
available on our website. 

The Bourton Browser is run by volunteers & delivered monthly FREE to every 
household in the Village.   

Go to the “Get in Touch” tab and then complete the contact form to send questions,  
articles (max.300 words), adverts  & event details to the team.   

Copyright  Bourton Browser 2025 

 Continued on page 3  Continued on page 2, column 1. 

1st-7th Sunflower Week.  Village Centre 
decorated and Shop window com-
petition. In aid of Sunflowers Sui-
cide Support.  See page 3. 

2nd Sight Loss Advice Hub, GMCC, 
drop in 1-2pm, join social group 2-
4pm.  Call 01242 221170, or email  
info@insight-glos.org.uk   

2nd Parish Council Meeting, GMCC, 
7pm.  All welcome. 

5th  RNLI Duck & Lifeboat races, Tom-
bola & Bric a Brac.  The Green, 
10am-4.30pm.  See page 2. 

 7th& 21st Mindsong, Sing 2 Remember 
GMCC, 10.30am & 2.30pm.  07764 
212506 or 01451 821216. 

8th WI,  VH, 7pm,    See page 2. 
9th Irene’s Charity Knitting Circle, WP, 

10am-12pm.  See page .5. 
9th u3a Scrabble, GMCC.  2-4pm.  

7341 094206. peterdaw-
son790@icloud.com    

9th Horticultural Club.  Roger Um-
pleby, “The wonder of wild flow-
ers”.  BCH, 7.30pm.  See page 14. 

9th & 23rd Bourton Community Day 
Club, 10.30am - 2.30pm, MC, GL54 
2HE.   01608 652019.  

10th Probus, 11am, Ladies morning at a 
member’s house. See page 14. 

11th & 25th Dementia Friendly Cafe, 
StLC, 2-4pm, 07746 672726.   See 
page 4. 

12th Sunflowers Suicide Support, Duck 
races & Tombola. The Green, 
10am-4pm.  See page 3 . 

12th Tayler & Fletcher, Fine Art, Vintage 
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& Interiors auction, from 9.30am, 
NCS, GL54 2AR.  821666. 

14th Probus, "Russian Tsars" by David 
Head, 10am, GMCC.  See page 14. 

18th Blood Donor Sessions, BLH, 1.10-
4pm & 4.50-6.45pm. 

21st Rural Cinema, Mr Burton -  Richard 
Burton’s life story, Harry Lawtey  & 
Lesley Manville. VH, 2.30pm & 
7.30pm. Refreshments £1, served 
from 2pm & 7pm. Tickets £4pp (or 
£12 family of 4) on door.   

23rd u3a, BLH, Social Meeting, ‘Upon a 
Summer’s Day’, Entertainments 
celebrating British folk traditions.   
NB Afternoon meeting, 2pm-4pm.  
Members only.   See page 13.  

  www.bourton.u3asite.uk  
25th Fish & Chip Supper & Quiz, Jubilee 

Lodge, booking essential,  01451 
823100 to reserve your place.   

26th North Cotswold Rotary, Duck 
Races & Tombola.  The Green, 
10am-4pm.  See page 13. 

26th-27th Gift Fair, VH, 10am-5pm. All 
welcome. 

27th Farmers Market, BLH Car Park, 
GL54 2AR. 8.30am-12.30pm 07980 
080073. 

28th Probus, 10am, GMCC, Talk by a 
member.  See page 14. 

31st Book Club Bourton Book Club 
meeting, 7pm. The Old New Inn.   
dpayne056@hotmail.co.uk 

Continued from page 1 column 1  

Bourton Library 
The George Moore Community Centre, 
Moore Road, Bourton-on-the-Water,  

GL54 2AZ.  01451 820964  
Opening Hours   

Tues 10am-1pm, Wed 2-5pm, Fri 10am-
1pm & 2-5pm, Sat 10am-1pm.   Friendly 

staff & volunteers.    
Internet access,  

Advert Printing & Photocopying.  
www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/libraries   
Emily Sutton-Redford  07823 429150 

Regular Weekly  
Bourton Events  

Mon. “Old Sweats” Meeting, BLH, 
10am—12 Noon, 07714 852364 
bourton.secretary@rbl.community 

Mon, Wed & Fri, Bourton Men in Sheds, 
9.30am-12.30pm, Behind RBL, 
Keith     01451 831886. 

Mon. & Thurs. Stay Strong & Steady,   
BLH, 1-2.30pm.  07957 546067 
cotswoldactivehealth@gmail.com  
See advert on page 5. 

Mon. & Fri. Cotswold Yoga, VH, Mon 10-
11am, Fri 5-6pm, 07490858775.   

Tue. Drop in Digital Help Group, GMCC, 
10.30am-12.30pm.  07707 281803.    

Tues. “Together on Tuesdays”, soup 
lunch, StLc, 12-2pm.    

Thurs. Flexercise, BLH, 10-11am. 01993 
882350  kathy.kirk@live.com   

The Bourton Browser   
is printed by Peter Dunford,  

01608 658104,   
petedunf@aol.com  

Bourton-on-
the-Water WI 

On Tuesday evening, Bourton WI mem-
bers were entertained by “Racing” Rich-
ard Phillips of Adlestrop Stables. 
Richard’s love of horses began when he 
was a young child growing up near Ep-
som Downs and he decided at the age of 
7 that he wanted to be part of the racing 
world. 
As well as his stories of racing and race-
horses, Richard described the strict daily 
feeding and exercising programmes that 
are produced for his charges. Most hu-
mans don’t have that kind of care!   Rich-
ard also entertained us with some bril-
liant impersonations of Harold Wilson, 
Michael O’Hare, William Hague and, 
dare I say, King Charles when he was 
Prince of Wales.  We will never look at a 
racehorse in the same way again. 
We meet every second Tuesday at The 
Victoria Hall at 7pm. New members are 
most welcome. 
For more details, please contact Victoria 
Jackson (President) on 075496 40492.  

June 
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Continued from page 1 column 2  

Springvale Allotments:  A new seven-year lease has been 
signed to enable the Parish Council to continue to lease the 
land from Cotswold District Council for provision of allotments. 
Holm oak on the Village Green:  Extensive works were carried 
out to this tree in the centre of the Green to enable it to re-
main in place for some years.  The Council agreed to seek ad-
vice on the most suitable type of succession planting for the 
future of the Village Green.  
Police update:  Police Inspector Simon Ellson will be transfer-
ring to a new role in Stroud after six years in this area and his 
replacement will be Acting Inspector Phillipa Moore.   
Bourton to Kingham cycle route:  A design summary report 
commissioned by Cotswold District Council has been produced 
by SUSTRANS.  The report outlines concept designs for a green-
way along the former Banbury and Cheltenham Direct Railway 
route.  It is understood that Cotswold District Council will be 
appointing a Sustainability Officer to progress this project. 
Hedges, Shrubs and Trees: The Parish Council would like to 
remind householders and landowners of their responsibilities 
to cut back any hedges, shrubs or trees that may be overhang-
ing the pavements or footpaths bordering their property. This 
is to ensure the safety of pedestrians and allow sufficient 
space, where possible, for the use of wheelchairs and buggies. 
Please ensure the full width of a pavement is kept clear, ideally 
with a minimum cleared width of 1.1 metres (3ft 7 inches). 
Head clearance should be a minimum of 2.1 metres (approx. 7 
ft). Please check your hedges and shrubs prior to cutting back 
to ensure there are no nesting birds present. 
County Councillor Paul Hodgkinson has become Cabinet Mem-
ber for Public Health, Communities and Fire.  Gloucestershire 
County Council’s new leader, Councillor Lisa Spivey is the first 
woman leader in its 135-year history, and she is joined by new 
Chief Executive Ms Jo Walker. 
District Councillor Jon Wareing’s report highlighted CDC’s 
commitment to maintaining the two public toilets in Bourton 
due to the high number of visitors.  Information has been re-
quested on the business case for each of the facilities should 
they be offered to the Parish Council as part of the local gov-
ernment reorganisation and devolution. 
Councillor Wareing is seeking to engage with the District and 
County Councils on ‘over-tourism’ and visitor and traffic man-
agement as well as with GCC Highways on the time taken to 
initiate TRO activities in relation to white lining and yellow lin-
ing in the parish. 
Date of next meeting:  7pm on Wednesday 2nd July in the Win-
drush Room at the George Moore Community Centre.  There 

Sunflowers 
Here I stand, tall and proud,  

I find the sun,  
when there is no cloud, 

My colour varies,  
depending on the light, 

Different yellows,  
stand out  bright, 

When I shed my petals,  
my seeds stay within, 

So another cycle, I can begin. 
Carol Groom 

Sunflower Week  
30th June-7th July   

Shop windows decorated for 
Sunflower competition. Village 

centre also decorated, all to 
raise awareness of Sunflowers 

Suicide Support. 

Sunflower Duck Races 
Saturday 12th July 

2026 Calendars for sale 
£10 each 

Raising funds for Sunflower 
Suicide Support.  Available 
now.  Contact Carol Groom, 

c.groom187@yahoo.com 
On Facebook Carol Groom 

will be no monthly Parish Council meeting in August as we 
have changed our meetings schedule on a trial basis.  The fol-
lowing Parish Council meeting will be at 7pm on Wednesday 
3rd September. 
The up-to-date schedule of meetings can be found on our web-
site at https://www.bourtononthewater-pc.gov.uk/the-
council/meeting-calendar/  

For further details and enquiries, please contact the Parish 
Council Clerk Sharon Henley by emailing 

clerk@bourtononthewater-pc.gov.uk  
or by phoning 01451 820712.   

You can visit the Parish Council website at 
www.bourtononthewater-pc.gov.uk  
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FOR  SALE / WANTED ITEMS 

To advertise items such as Household items, Toys, Garden Equipment 
etc, complete the contact form on the “Get in Touch” tab.  The advert 
should be no more than 15 words.  It must be received  before 12 noon 
on the 15th of the month.  No commercial adverts accepted for this 
section.   

OUT AND ABOUT in July 

Mondays - Yoga for All, 9.30-10.30am, Pilates 10.35-11.30am, 
Wyck Rissington Village Hall. 07950 424037 Enquiries: 
franyoga@rocketmail.com  

Various dates, Longborough Festival Opera,  Longborough, 
GL56 0QF.  Details, www.lfo.org.uk   01451 830292.  

4th-12th Cheltenham Music Festival 80th Anniversary, full pro-
gramme at www.cheltenhamfestivals.org/festivals/music-
festival  or  call 01242 850 270 . 

5th Upper Slaughter Village Fete, 12noon-3pm.   
5th Battle Proms Picnic Concert, Blenheim Palace Woodstock,  

OX20 1UL. www.battleproms.com/venues/blenheim-
palace 

10th-11th Workbench Repair Café, New Brewery Arts, Brewery 
Court, Cirencester, GL7 1JH.  Bring an item for repair, 
watch our volunteers, learn new skills.  10.30am-6pm.  
0 1 2 8 5 6 5 7 1 8 1  w w w . n e w b r ew e r y a r t s . o r g . u k /
workbenchrepair-café 

11th Clothes Swap, New Brewery Arts, Brewery 
Court, Cirencester, GL7 1JH.  10.30am-4pm.  Bring clean  
clothes and swap for a new outfit.  
www.newbreweryarts.org.uk/workbenchrepair-café  or 
01285 657181.     

12th Naunton Fun Day & Dog Show, great afternoon for all the 
family, Teas/cakes, bar, hot food, tombola, children’s/
adults’ races! Popular dog show.  See page 6. 

12th The Village Market, Great Rissington Club, 10am-noon. 
Look forward to seeing  you. Jackie Palmer, 01451 822285. 

12th - 31st August Join the Big Batsford Hedgehog Hunt! Find 
the hedgehogs hidden around Batsford Arboretum to win 
a prize! £3 per child, plus admission fees. Visit 
www.batsarb.co.uk for details.  See advert opposite. 

13th Cheltenham Vegan Market, Promenade, Cheltenham, 
10am-3pm. 

13th Opera in the Garden, “Mozart's Così fan tutte”,  The 
Manor House, High Street, Moreton in Marsh, GL56 0LJ.   
www.cotswold-inns-hotels.co.uk/the-manor-house-hotel 

18th-20th Fantasy Forest Festival, Sudeley Castle, Winchcombe, 
GL54 5LP.   Details from www.fantasyforest.co.uk 

18th-20th Royal International Air Tattoo, Fairford, GL7 4EG  Tick-
ets & details: www.airtattoo.com 

 20th Wildlife by the Evenlode,  Combe Mill (in steam), Blen-
heim Palace Sawmills, Combe, OX29 8ET.  Tea room.   
Dogs welcome.  Adults £9, Seniors £7.50  Children FREE. 
combemill.org  See page 18. 

25th-3rd August, Guiting Music Festival, Guiting Power. Details 
& tickets from: www.guitingfestival.org 

For Sale  iPhoneX 256GB 
Original Box and Accessories. 
New battery, Stainless Steel 

body, Excellent condition 
£120.       01451 821391 

For Sale  Large hard shell 
suitcase on wheels (72 x 48 x 

27cm) & matching vanity 
case (35 x 25 x 14cm).  Grey.  

Nearly new. £35 the pair.   
07855 382747 

Offers   
Two Antique Cotswold Stone 
Troughs.  Need some repairs.  

Heavy. 
01451 822291 

For Sale   
ERDE Car Trailer 4ft x 3ft.  

Road legal.  Cover, Hitch Lock 
& Spare wheel. 

£100.     07811 685589 

For Sale   
Pine bed with mattress, approx 140cm x 70cm,  

suitable for a small child.           £10.         07399 009139. 

Dementia Friendly Cafe  
A BIG THANK YOU to Warren Turner at COTSWOLD RADIO 
for supporting Dementia awareness week with a live discussion 
programme.  Do use Warren for advertising your activities and 
events.  He is keen to be a positive platform for the North Cots-
wolds. 

Reminder: Dementia Friendly Café, 2nd and 4th Fridays at St 
Lawrence's Church at 2pm See you there. 

Bill Wragge 
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 McTimoney  Practitioner est. 1999 
 Dry Needling / Low Level Laser 
 Also Equine / Canine McTimoney 
 Registered with The Association for McTimoney 

Practitioners  
Tina Hamer, mp, mamp  
Gentle and effective treatment for a variety of conditions 

IN PAIN??? 
TRY “THE BACK WOMAN” AT BOURTON! 

37 Roman Way, Bourton-on-the-Water, GL54 2EW 
Tel: 01451 542016 / 07884 312559 
Email:   tina.hamer@sky.com           www bourtonmctimoney.co.uk 

Irene’s Charity  Knitting Circle 
 We meet on the second Wednesday of each month from 
10.00am until 12.00pm at Willoughby Place, Station Road, 
Bourton-on the-Water, (opposite the Co-op Filling Station). 
Why not join us or just pop in with your knitting? Enjoy coffee/
tea with biscuits. Everything we receive will be donated to wor-
thy causes.  
Please note, there is no parking available at Willoughby Place, 
however we are happy to collect anyone who needs a lift 
within Bourton. Just give us a call.   

For further details, call either: Irene or Peter on:  
01451 824175 or 07764 699594 

Bourton Panto Group 
Exciting news!  The script has been 
decided!  The title was last staged 
way back in 2002!! It is “Beauty and 
the Beast”. The membership has been 
approached, the venues for the read 
throughs and auditions have been 
booked so the invitation to attend is 
now extended to anyone wishing to join us!    
Read throughs:  

Thursday 3rd July  George Moore Community Centre 
Tuesday 8th July   in the Clover Room, Victoria Hall 

Thursday 10th July  George Moore Community Centre 
All to start promptly at 7.30pm until no later than 9pm. 

These will be followed by auditions held at the Victoria Hall, all 
beginning at 7.30pm, on: 

Tuesday 15th July  
Wednesday 16th July  

Thursday 17th July 
We’re inviting all you budding performers to come and show 
us your talents!  There are 13 characters plus a supporting cast 
comprising townsfolk, dancers, servants etc.  There will be at 
least twelve musical numbers including two solos, three duets 
and a series of group songs.  
As we always try to make clear, Bourton Panto Group is not 
ALL about acting, singing and dancing!  Those are fundamen-
tal, of course, but other roles in the company are vital!  There 
is the opportunity to learn what happens backstage and front 
of house, with tasks that are essential to create the right at-
mosphere for those “treading the boards”.   
Our company requires hair dressers, make-up artists, scene 
builders and painters, electricians, musicians, dressmakers, 
dressing room helpers, props makers, front of house atten-
dants…… without all these roles, our productions would not 
run smoothly.   
So, see you next month!  
Come, join in the mayhem 
that is British pantomime 
and be part of the slightly 
bonkers crowd entertain-
ing the village during the 
wintertime.  The produc-
tion team are keen to cast 
the show, so that rehears-
als can begin with “gusto” 
in September. 

Ann Chapman 

 
 
 
 
 
Bourton-on-the-Water Parish Council 

Vacancy for a Parish Councillor 
Do you want to make a difference in your community? 
Turn your ideas into actions?  Improve your local area? 

If yes, then why not become a Parish Councillor? 
We currently have one vacancy for a Parish Councillor following 
the resignation of Cllr Wareing.   
We invite applications for co-option to the Parish Council for 
the remainder of the 4-year term until May 2027.  The co-
option will take place at our Parish Council meeting at 7pm on 
Wednesday 3rd September 2025.  Applications are invited by 
the deadline of close of business on Wednesday 27th August 
2025. 
To stand for the Parish Council you must: 
 Be a UK, European Union or Commonwealth Citizen 
 Be at least 18 years old 
 Be an elector of the Parish Council, or at least in the past 12 

months have occupied land or other premises in the area the 
Parish Council serves (as owner or tenant); or work or live in 
the area the Parish Council serves, or no farther than 3 miles 
from the Parish Council boundary. 

Please contact Sharon Henley, Parish Clerk, if you would like to 
find out more or make an application.  Application forms must 
be received by the Parish Clerk by the 27th August deadline 
please.  Email clerk@bourtononthewater-pc.gov.uk or phone 
01451 820712. 
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Ann Taylor: We would like to  thank 
Anne Taylor for her work delivering the 
Bourton Browser to part of Roman Way 
(school entrance end) and welcome to 
Anne Wegner who will be taking over 
that round. 

Articles: We welcome articles, letters, 
poems, etc (maximum 300 words) & 
photographs, from adults, children and 
local community groups on any subjects 
of local interest.   

Bourton On-line  

Village Diary: To see 
what’s going on in 
Bourton for this, and 
future months, use the 
QR code or go to our 
website below.  

If you are planning a Bourton based 
event, email the details to: 
team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk  We will 
add them to the on-line village diary 
and include them in the “Diary Dates” 
column in the relevant month’s 
Browser. Events welcome for dates 
throughout 2025.   

The on-line diary is a useful tool that 
can prevent major events clashing, so 
check it before scheduling your event!   

Remember we can only put events in if 
you tell us about them! 

team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk  

www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk 

The Bourton Browser Team 

Bourton Browser   
Team News 

Rates and Dates for advertising 
in the BOURTON BROWSER   

Full details:  
www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk  

6 x 9 cm per mth £36, per 3 mths £77, 
per 6 mths £148,  per 12 mths £275.  9 
x 12 cm per mth £72, per 3 mths £154, 
per 6 mths £296, per 12 mths £550.   
Deadline 15th of preceding month.    
To enquire about booking,  email 
team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk  State 
size required & attach advert as a jpeg 
or pdf.  I will confirm if space is avail-
able or you may call 01451 822431 to 
discuss.  Advertising spaces are limited, 
early booking & prompt payment is 
essential.   
Delivery—We print 2300 copies & aim 
to deliver to every house in Bourton-
on-the-Water & Clapton-on-the-Hill.               

Ray Dodd, Advertising Manager 

ABOUT THE BOURTON BROWSER 
All articles received will be printed 
wherever possible in the magazine & on 
the website, however we reserve the 
right not to print anonymous letters or 
anything of a defamatory or controver-
sial nature.   
We have a word limit of 300 words per 
article.   
If your contact details appear in the 
Bourton Browser they will be on our 
website copy.  If you do not want this to 
happen, tell us.  Unless we hear from 
you, we will assume consent.   
The views of contributors to the Bour-
ton Browser may not necessarily be 
those of the Editor, nor can the Bourton 
Browser accept any responsibilities in 
connection with any companies or or-
ganisations mentioned. 
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QUAKERS  
The Religious Society of Friends 

Every Sunday 11am  
at  The Friends Meeting House,  

Pytt Lane, Burford 
Enquiries welcome Myra Ford 

01451 810484.   
To request a free info pack,  

email: outreach@quaker.org.uk 

Message from the Church 

 admin@bourtonparishchurch.co.uk 
 www.bourtonparishchurch.co.uk 
 

WELCOME to REV HANNAH ALLEN  
our new Priest-in-Charge 

All are welcome every Sunday at 11am 
Wednesday Communion @ 10am on 2nd, 9th & 16th July only 
followed by coffee and chat (i.e. NOT during school holidays) 

Other Regular services: 6pm - Holy Communion with hymns –6th July 
8am Book of Common Prayer Holy Communion – 13th July (27th tbc) 

Breakfast Church - Saturday 12th July - 9am start 
Together on Tuesdays – Lunch Club 12-2pm every week – all welcome 

TOAST - for primary children and carers at 3.15pm on Tuesdays in term time 
BumbleBeez (parent and child group) every Thursday 9-11am 

St James, Clapton-on-the-Hill@ 9.30: 6th July – Morning Worship and 20th BCP Holy 
Communion 

I was very touched when both the local 
Church of England clergy sent me an 
email when Pope Francis died on Easter 
Monday. 17 days later Cardinal Prevost – 
now Leo XIV – was elected Pope by the 
College of Cardinals. Many of you will 
have seen the film Conclave. Cardinal 
Vincent Nichols, Archbishop of West-
minster, reports that the reality of a Con-
clave was nothing like Edward Berger’s 
film. He writes: ‘With 133 cardinals pre-
sent, there was no rancour between us, 
nor any kind of politicking by which 
someone might have tried to promote 
themselves or block someone else. It was 
marked by fraternal unity and prayerful 
discernment’. Cardinal Nichols added 
that they were in total isolation from the 
outside world as they began the process 
of election; no mobile phones, computers 
or electronics and even his electric 
toothbrush was inspected by the officials! 
The prayerful discernment’ worked: 
within 24 hours Cardinal Prevost re-
ceived the 2/3rd majority needed.  

Roman Catholic Parish of 

Our Lady & St. Kenelm,  

Stow on the Wold 

stow-bourtoncatholic.net 

Fr. Stephen Lambert 07836 384932 

Email:  

stephen.lambert@cliftondiocese.com 

Weekend Masses: Sat. evening: Vigil 
Mass 6 pm.  Sun. morning:  9 am Sung 
Mass. 

Weekday Masses: At 9 am every day (No 
Mass Sat. mornings). Mass on Tues. takes 
place at St. Lawrence’s at 9 am. 

The priest welcomes all enquiries about 
the Christian faith, Baptisms, Confirma-
tions, Weddings, Funerals, the Sacrament 
of Reconciliation, Blessing of   houses, 
etc.  

Special Masses: Sunday 29th June: So-
lemnity of SS Peter and Paul, and First 
Holy Communion for the children who 
have completed the course. Sunday 20th 
July Patronal Festival of St. Kenelm, also 
celebrating Fr. Stephen’s 10th anniver-
sary of priesthood. 

Young children: Every Sunday there is a 
special facility for young children from 3 
years old upwards at all Sunday 9 am 
Masses. During the first part of the Mass 
they have some simple teaching about 
the Gospel of the day and then they cre-
ate or paint something to show the con-
gregation what they have learnt. . Non-
Catholics are very welcome. Phone or 
email Fr. Stephen for more information. 

Fr. Stephen 
The Water Church/Bourton Baptist Church  

 Minister: Rev Sue Woodley 
 Manse: 01451 820055  Mobile: 07828 781246 
 Church Office: 01451 824225 
 E-mail: minister@bourtonbaptist.co.uk 

Sunday Morning Service 10.30am All Welcome 
Wavemakers Children's Ministry 
Communion Sunday 10.30 am 
Cafe' Tots Every Wednesday from 9.15 - 11.30 am 
Lots of lovely toys, craft and refreshments. All Welcome 
Open4U  Open every Thursday from 10.00 am until 4.00 pm in the Church Hall. 
A light lunch is served at 12.30 pm and refreshments are available through the day. 
Everyone is welcome. 
See our website for this month's diary and more details of all our activities 
http://www.bourtonbaptist.co.uk 

The new Pope is an American but 
served in Peru as a missionary in re-
mote areas for many years. He speaks 
several languages, is a scholar, he ex-
udes calmness and reassurance and 
wept with emotion in his first public 
words to the World’s 1.4 billion Catho-
lics. His first words were: ‘Peace be 
with you.’ Cardinal Nichols adds: 
‘Above all Pope Leo has a very gentle 
manner, although he thinks clearly and 
can be decisive. I have seen him resolve 
difficulties without leaving enemies 
behind him.’ 
Popes are appointed to be the Chief 
Shepherd of the Catholic Church, but in 
a way, to all Christians, following in the 
steps of St. Peter. He is called to ‘bring 
the hope of the Gospel into the ‘waters’ 
of the world, to sail the seas of life so 
that all may experience God’s em-
brace’. We priests are called to help 
him. 

Fr. Stephen 
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For The Younger Generations 

A Message from the Headteacher 

As we approach the end of the academic year, The Cotswold 
School has been bustling with activity. From public exams and 
assessments to trips, talks, and celebrations, it’s been a packed 
and exciting term. Looking ahead, we’re preparing for a vibrant 
end-of-term with Enrichment Week and our highly anticipated 
Cadence Festival is just around the corner. We’re also enjoying 
getting to know our new starters, as Year 7 and Year 12 induc-
tion events are now underway. 

A huge congratulations to all students who have completed 
their public examinations this term - we’re incredibly proud of 
your hard work and resilience. We hope you enjoy a well-
earned, relaxing summer. 

Preparing for Year 7 

This is an exciting time as we begin to welcome the next gen-
eration of Cotswold students. Mrs King, Head of Year 7, along 
with other staff members, has been visiting local primary 
schools to support pupils with their transition. We look for-
ward to welcoming our new Year 7s on Tuesday 2nd Septem-
ber for their in-school induction day. 

Open Days and Evenings 

Looking ahead to 2026 or 2027? We would be delighted to 
welcome prospective families to our Open Mornings on Tues-
day the 16th September and Wednesday the 24th September, 
and to our Open Evening on Thursday the 2nd October. Details 
can be found at www.cotswold.gloucs.sch.uk. 

Sixth Form Open Evening 

Our Sixth Form Open Evening will take place in November - 
keep an eye out for more details in the autumn term. 

Cadence Festival 

Join us on Thursday 10th July, 5.30–9.00pm, for Cadence Festi-
val - an evening of music, drama, arts, food, and celebration of 
our amazing school and community. 

PTA Car Boot Sale 

Don’t miss our PTA Car Boot Sale on Sunday 6th July from 9am. 
Pitches: £10 in advance email thecotswoldschoo-
lpta@gmail.com or £12 on the day. 

Old Cotswoldians 

Calling all former students! Join our alumni network at 
www.cotswold.gloucs.sch.uk/old-cotswoldians. 

Will Morgan, Headteacher 

www.cotswold.gloucs.sch.uk/latest-news 

Bourton Vale Tennis Club 

June Highlights and Summer Fun at Bourton 
Vale Tennis Club 

June kicked off in style with our annual Rose 
Bowl competition – a mixed doubles event with 
a twist! Using a handicap system where winners 
of each game start the next 15-love down, it 
levels the playing field and keeps things exciting for players of 
all abilities. It was a great afternoon of fun and friendly compe-
tition, and I was lucky enough to take home the trophy again 
this year! 

We’re now gearing up for something brand new – our first ever 
Parent/Adult + Child event, called Net Generation Doubles, 
taking place on Saturday 29 June. It’s set to be a relaxed, fam-
ily-friendly afternoon with grown-ups and kids teaming up on 
court. Non-members are very welcome, so if you’re curious 
about tennis or the club, it’s a great chance to get involved – 
just get in touch! 

Team News 

The Ladies’ A team is putting up a strong fight in Division 2 and 
a couple more good results could see them secure their place 
for next season. The Ladies’ B team, currently 6th in Division 3, 
has faced some tough opposition but remains hopeful for a 
strong finish to avoid relegation. 

The Men’s A team has had an impressive run and, with one 
match left, are sitting at the top of Division 3 – fingers crossed 
they finish strong! Meanwhile, the Men’s B team remains un-
beaten in Division 6 after seven matches and is firmly in the 
mix for promotion. 

It’s been a brilliant start to the summer – and there’s more fun 
to come. 

See you on court! 
Alex Peyton 
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 Local Groups and Organisations  for the  YOUNGER  GENERATION 

Beavers    Stephanie Lewis  07308 144397 
    1stbourtonbeavers@gmail.com 
Bourton Gymnastics   Tom Eden  01451 870778 
    Bourtongymnastics.co.uk 
Bourton Primary School     820458 
Bourton Road Runners Juniors  Chris Hartley/Richard  Buffton  0772 0509894 
    brrjuniors@gmail.com 
Bourton Rovers Youth (U10 Upwards) -  Catherine Williams   07889 694545 
Bourton Rovers Youth (U9 & below) -  Amy Wright   07876 458571  
Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Lucy Gillespie   07949 227128 
    craiglucygillespie@yahoo.com 
B’n Vale Equestrian Centre   Leanne Launchbury   821101 
Bourton Vale Tennis Club  Kingsley Harris    07879 644218  
    www.bourtontennisclub.org 
Bumblebeez  babies & pre-school tots   Pat Taylor   07518 457652 

Cafe Tots      Sue Woodley    07828 781246 
Children’s Jujitsu   Andy or Hayley  07951 587398 
Cubs    Nick Hawke  07788 406728  
    1stbourtoncubs@gmail.com 
Hockey    Rhys Davies  07817 108970 
Little Hurricanes (Babies & Toddlers) littlehurricanes@hotmail.com 
Pre-School   Lisa Sorley  07950 048066 
Scouts    Phil   1stbourtonscouts@gmail.com 
Squirrels    Emily                   1stbourtonsquirrels@gmail.com 
4Shires Swimming   Jo Shaw   membership@4ssc.uk.uk 
Taekwon-do    Lee Chapman   01285 640500 
The Cotswold School     820554  
Youth Club   Lynda Hicks  07867 121122 
Youth Theatre   Sarah Dowie     sarah@cotswold youththeatre.co.uk 
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 Bourton Primary Academy 

We are heading towards the end of the school year, so we are 
busy preparing for many wonderful and enriching experiences. 
We are busy practicing for sports day and our choir will be tak-
ing part in the Cadence Festival at The Cotswold School. 

We have recently taken a photograph of 
the whole school, the first one since 2002. 
Some of our children’s parents were in the 
last photograph as well as several staff 
members as pupils. We are looking for-
ward to seeing the final photograph in 
print! 

We have taken part in tennis tournaments, cricket matches, 
athletics finals and even a few football matches as well in June. 
We are very fortunate to be able to take part in so many sport-
ing events. Thank you to those many parents who help trans-

port our teams when they can! 

Our Year 5 children have been very fortunate to go to Birdland 
this month to look at the evolution of animals. It was incredibly 
informative and the children really enjoyed being able to visit. 

Thank you to Birdland for kindly supporting this trip. 

FOBS hosted a successful race night, with Mr Jones back with 
us to auction the horses and Mr Major ran the tote! All of their 
current fundraising is going towards the restoration of the 
roundhouse. We are very grateful to all businesses and every-
one in the community who has supported the race night and 
restoration, but we still have a way to go to reach the target. If 
you would like to support the roundhouse fundraiser, the link 
is on our school Facebook page! FOBS are organising a Summer 
Fete on July 5th at the school and all in the community are 
welcome to join us.  

Please contact BourtonFOBS@outlook.com for any more in-
formation! 

Mrs Tori Gainford  

Depty Headteacher 
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 Cotswold Youth Theatre 

After Juliet 

Our talented Senior Group performed Sharman Macdonald’s 
‘After Juliet’ - set in an atmospheric Italian Piazza with a con-
temporary twist. Due to unforeseen weather, we hosted our 
show last minute in the Westwoods Centre in Northleach - but 
our whole team and all students managed to turn the space 

into a magic fairy light 
wonderland. 

 

 

 

Roald Dahl Spectacular 

Our Roald Dahl Spectacular included a performance of ‘Charlie 
and the Chocolate Factory’ by our fantastic year 4-5 group 
who conquered a very long and demanding play. Also a per-
formance of ‘James and the Giant Peach’ by our Year 3's, who 
not only performed with confidence but also excitement as 

they sang the audience into the 
skies with balloons. These won-
derful groups also performed a 
matinee show to their peers 
from the Bourton Primary 
School. 

The Vikings FC 

Our incredible Juniors group did a stunning performance of 
Norman Hockley’s new adaptation of Macbeth centred 
around a youth football team and the challenges of ambition 
and drive. 

‘Finding the meaning’ 

‘Finding the meaning’ was an amazing devised piece created 
by our Home-Educated Senior Group. The play explored the 
themes of time, world exploration, family, loss and self-
discovery.  

Jennifer Morafkova  
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Memorial for George & Mildred 
Following the sad deaths of the two Bourton geese, George and Mildred, in an 
RTA in Lansdowne at the end of April, over £3800 was raised to cover cremation 
costs and to fund some sort of memorial.  
We are, at the moment, in consultation with the council regarding whether we 
need planning permission to have a Memorial Bench placed by the river in Lans-
downe. We have found a company, TDP, who make plastic benches that are a 
sustainable choice made from 100% recycled plastic and we think look excel-
lent.  If you would like to have a look, the link is as follows:  https://
www.tdp.co.uk/product/peak/   

We are thinking of the 2000mm size bench so that you could seat 4 people, 
with either an engraving and/or a plaque in memory of George and Mildred.  
We may also need to consider having a bin sited beside the bench. 

Once we know the final cost associated with the bench, including engraving, 
planning and installation costs, we can consider the best use of the remaining 
donated money.  If there is sufficient left, one thought is to have one of the 
electronic ’Slow Down’ signs installed where the RTA occurred, in the hope of 
preventing future accidents.  We would be interested to hear  your  thoughts on 
any of this.                                                                        

 Keith Steer,   steer1@btinternet.com 
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Probably the largest club in Bourton  
Now over 280 members !! 

If you have ceased working full time or raising a family and are 
interested in any of the following, why don't you look us up? 

We neither require or give any qualifications 
(Groups underlined are recently formed New Groups) 

Archaeology          Ballroom Dancing          Reading Books 
Playing Bridge                Country Dancing 

Chatting & Drinking Coffee          Watching Interesting Films 
French Conversation        Table Tennis        Indoor Curling 

History                    Mahjong         Mexican Trains!! 
Nature walks and Talks      Photography     Reading Plays 

Reading and Writing Poetry              Quizzes 
Playing the Recorder or Ukelele 

Playing Scrabble          Playing Skittles (in a pub!!) 
Country Walking       Eating Sunday Lunch!       

Walking Basketball        Short Discovery walks   
 Watercolour Painting 

Group meetings are held throughout the area in Moreton in 
Marsh, Stow on the Wold, Bourton-on-the-Water, Longbor-

ough and The Rissingtons 
Our next General Meeting, held in the Royal British Legion 
Hall in Bourton-on-the-Water on Wednesday 23rdJuly, from 

2-4pm, is a members only Social Meeting, 'Upon a Summer's 
Day', with entertainment celebrating the long standing Folk 

Traditions of the UK. 
For more details on all these topics, please go to: 

www.bourton.u3asite.uk 

Children’s Clothing and Shoe 
Bank: A Rotary North Cots-
wolds Initiative 
We are launching a new initia-
tive to support our local families 
in the face of cost-of-living pres-
sures. Whilst the North Cots-
wolds is lucky enough to have a 
Food Bank, we are all aware that the price of clothing and 
shoes can be very high and children will insist on growing.  To 
help families cope with the never-ending need to source cloth-
ing for growing families, we are starting a Clothing and Shoe 
Bank.  We are placing a donation collection box in several 
schools in the area. Our local schools have been very respon-
sive and enthusiastic about the project. 
We would be grateful for donations of clean, good quality 
clothes and shoes.  These boxes will be emptied once a week 
or as necessary by Rotary volunteers.  The donations will be 
sorted into packages by age and gender and delivered to com-
munity workers and organisations for distribution to families 
who would benefit. 
This is an important and much needed community project.  
Please support it with donations if you can and make others in 
the community aware. 
If you are able to help and do not have a connection through 
the schools, please contact the northcotswoldsro-
tary@gmail.com                       John Barber 
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HIRE of HALLS   
Baden Powell Hall    lettingsbph@gmail.com  
Baptist Church Hall   Tim Newstead  01451 821523  
Bourton Cricket Clubhouse    jlthepavilion@gmail.com 
Bourton Farmers Market    Miles Salmon 07980 080073 
British Legion Hall    Branch Office 01451 824303 
Broadwell Village Hall    Tracey Spragg  
broadwellvillagehall@gmail.com 
Cotswold Hall, Northleach    Jacques Astic  01451 860366 
George Moore Community Centre  Jo Herbert  01451820712 
assistant.clerk@bourtononthewater-pc.gov.uk  
Lower Slaughter Village Hall    annclass@yahoo.com 
St. Lawrence’s    Mrs Gill Willett  01451 821484  
familywillett@hotmail.co.uk 
Victoria Hall  Sue Roberts  01451 822230 
Wyck Rissington Village Hall    Vicky Lathe 07584 188 200 
vhwyckriss@gmail.com 

Bourton-on-the-Water Probus 
Our meeting on 10th June was a thought-provoking talk 
by James Love on the subject of "Why Civilizations rise 
and fall and rise again." He used a speech by a leading Ameri-
can expert to illustrate the factors that lead to the fall of civili-
sations. Obviously wars and conquest are one, but more im-
portantly are the overuse and loss of natural resources, cli-
mate change, and, perhaps the most important, the elite that 
take everything for themselves with no consideration for the 
needs of the rest of the population.  We have many examples 
of this in the world at present that most of us are well aware 
of!  All in all, a fascinating talk that left most of us worrying for 
the future of our children and grandchildren. 
The Bourton Probus Club is designed for retired men and 
women who are looking for interesting talks and social events. 
Do come to one of our meetings (advertised in the diary sec-
tion) and see if you might care to join us. By attending a meet-
ing you are under no obligation to join, as you may attend 2 
meetings before deciding. Alternatively, contact our secretary 
Kevin Hick on 01451 860435.     Roger Harris 

Bourton Vale Horticultural Society  
– your friendly garden club 

Well, be careful what you wish for.  Plenty of rain in June which 
did knock the roses about a bit but at least we didn’t have to 
spend hours watering.  Village fetes and open gardens are 
springing up everywhere so let’s hope the weather is kind for 
them. 
June was the month for our annual outing and this year we 
went to a stunning private garden near Banbury.  Pettifers was 
developed over 30 years from fields to a magnificent  garden 
by the late owner Gina Price.  We were given a talk and tour of 
the garden by the Head Gardener, Polly, who told us that 
whilst she is the head gardener there are in fact no other gar-
deners to help her. How she does it I know not, and not a weed 
in sight. In developing the garden Gina, (a non-gardener) 
sought advice from various experts but refused to take their 
advice to plant a hedge on the steeply sloping site – and we 
agree with her because the view without a hedge was fantas-
tic. 
Our competition of a buttonhole was won by Marie Russell. 
Our next meeting is on Wednesday, 9th July, starting as usual at 
7.30 pm in the Baptist Church Hall in 
Bourton-on-the-Water when our 
speaker will be Roger Umpleby talking 
about “The wonder of wild flowers”.   
The competition will be a Rose stem, 
cluster or single. 

Happy gardening 
Sheila Thorpe 

An Organised Voice for  
Bourton-on-the-Water Residents 

I’m on record as saying that Bourton residents need an organ-
ised voice in the same way that Tourism businesses have a 
mouthpiece. I’m far from being alone in thinking this. Follow-
ing some great conversations, it’s clear there is an appetite for 
a safe space to give voice to concerns and interests of local 
people. 
Some residents have also made it clear that many of you are 
fed up with overtourism, and its various consequences. But 
these are not the only issues that we face. Creating a forum for 
discussion of all of your concerns and interests is super impor-
tant.  
And over the next 2-3 years we face the dismantling of District 
Councils across England with Local Government reorganisation 
and the formation of super-councils or Unitary Authorities. In 
this new environment the role of Town & Parish Councils is 
likely to become much more significant. Residents deserve and 
need a strong voice in this emerging scenario. Now is a great 
time to start! 
So, residents from within the parish, who are interested in 
making this happen, are invited to get in touch at:  

bourtoncan@gmail.com. 
Once those who are interested in being active in getting this 
off the ground have met, there will be further news about the 
next steps.           Jon Wareing, District Councillor,  

Bourton Village Ward 
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Guided Walks with the 
Cotswold Voluntary Wardens 

Details of the walks available are described on the 
website (below). Please check walk details carefully on the 
website, including whether booking is necessary. Additional 
walks may be published on the website. 
https://www.cotswolds-nl.org.uk 
Batsford to Blockley Circular – Tuesday 1st July – Moderate 
3.5hr 5.5ml.  A moderate walk from the edge of Batsford Ar-
boretum via its church to Blockley where Father Brown is 
filmed, We then have a steep climb out of the village before 
descending back to Batsford Arboretum.  Bring snack and drink 
for a break midway.  Start: 9.30am Batsford Arboretum, Bats-
ford, GL56 9AT.  OS Map ref: SP 182 333. W3W: shut-
tled.chitchat.chest 
Walking the Ways 5 (of 5) – Tuesday 22nd July – Moderate 
5.5hr 9ml.  The last in a series of circular walks exploring the 
Wardens’ and Windrush Ways, which both end in Bourton-on-
the-Water. On this walk we go to Lower Slaughter on the Win-
drush Way, before returning to Bourton-on-the-Water, War-
dens’ Way. We then explore to the east of Bourton using the 
Oxfordshire Way.  There will be a mid-morning and a lunch 
stop, so please bring refreshments.  Start: 10am British Legion 
Hall car park, Lansdowne, Bourton on the Water. £3 all day – 
cash only.  OS Map ref: SP 165 208. W3W: tuxe-
dos.dissolves.crowds 
PLEASE use appropriate footwear as some walks may be steep 
and muddy in places. EASY - Length may vary but terrain is 
mainly flat (level); MODERATE - includes some hills and rough 
ground. STRENUOUS – may be rough underfoot and ascents 
and descents may be steep. We welcome guide and hearing 
dogs - sorry, others not allowed. 
Walks are free although we do invite donations to help fund 
our conservation and improvement work. 

A huge thank you to all our 
amazing Volunteers! 

Volunteers' Week was celebrated 
across the UK from 2nd – 8th June this 
year and we wanted to take an opportunity to recognise and 
thank all those who Volunteer for Cotswold Friends and 
make such a huge difference within our community, we sim-
ply couldn’t do what we do without them. 
Volunteers’ Week is a national campaign that celebrates and 
recognises the diverse volunteer community in the UK by shar-
ing stories, hosting events, engaging on social media and more 
to honour and inspire volunteers. 
We now have just over 330 volunteers doing amazing things 
for us here at Cotswold Friends from as far north as Mickleton 
in Gloucestershire, all the way down to South Cerney near 
Cirencester. From helping run our Community Activities, driv-
ing clients all over the Cotswolds through our Community 
Transport Service, delivering our newsletters, creating amaz-
ing things at our Men in Sheds, Befriending clients in their 
homes, giving carers some respite through our Carer Wellbe-
ing service, making & maintaining our beautiful Community 

Garden and so so much more. 
We are always in need of more 
volunteers so if you’ve thought 
about Volunteering before and 
might like to find out a bit 
more about what opportuni-
ties are available with Cots-
wold Friends, please get in 
touch with our friendly Volun-
teer Team on 01608 697007 or 
e m a i l  v o l u n t e e r -
ing@cotswoldfriends.org. 

www.cotswoldfriends.org 
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Massage 
by  

Svitlana  
Massages for Women  

Men & Children 
From £25 per half hour  

Tel. Svitlana on:  
07467 324392 

Caravan and Motorhome Club  
Concert Band tours Bourton! 

Our whole family (my wife, myself and our 13-year-old twins) 
play brass instruments, and we spend most holidays caravan-
ning, so we jumped at the chance to join the Caravan and Mo-
torhome Club Concert Band last year. The band are officially 
sponsored by the club. and consists of up to 50 musicians.   
Recently the band celebrated its 30th anniversary. The band 
meet several times a year for practice weekends and for public 
performances – which have included the club’s annual Club-
Fest music festival (sharing the billing with Jason Donovan and 
Scouting for Girls last year!), the Edinburgh Fringe, and tours 
as far afield as Belgium. 

Little did we expect when we joined, that the band’s main 
summer event for 2025 would be in Bourton, about a five-
minute walk from home! 
We’re putting on two free outside public concerts in the village 
at the start of August, and one in St Lawrence's Church, play-
ing a range of entertaining music for all tastes - including pop 
and rock arrangements, musical numbers, and for the Church 
concert our signature ‘Last Night of the Proms’ segment. 
Please do make a note in your calendar and come and join us 
at any or all of our events: 
Friday 1st August: St Lawrence’s Church, 7pm (full concert, 
booking not required, free 
with optional donations) 
Saturday 2nd August: Hawk-
stone Brewery, 3-5pm (free) 
Sunday 3rd August: Village 
Green, 1:30-3:30pm (free) 

Rob Anderson 

NORTH COTSWOLDS AWARDS 
2025 

Where Excellence meets Recognition 
and Innovation Thrives! 
This is your chance to help Bourton-
on-the-Water’s outstanding busi-
nesses gain the recognition they 
deserve! 
The North Cotswolds Awards honour the diverse business tal-
ents and contributions 
that enrich our local economy and community. Whether 
you’re a small start-up making waves or a longstanding institu-
tion pushing boundaries, these awards are your platform 
to shine!   
Showcasing current businesses and tomorrow’s commercial 
stars. 
With the help of all of our Sponsors the North Cotswolds 
Awards recognise both the outstanding businesses that oper-
ate in the area, as well as the wonderful young entrepreneurs 
who run businesses whilst they are still at school. 
These awards are voted for by the wider community – local 
people vote for their favourite businesses.  So, if you are a 
business in Bourton-on-the-Water or one of the surrounding 
villages, you will now be able to achieve recognition at the 
North Cotswolds Awards 2025 – and, as a member of the local 
community, this is your opportunity to step forward and sup-
port local companies by voting for them now ! 
Celebrating Cotswolds Radio! 
‘We are pleased to announce that this 
year Cotswolds Radio will be our Offi-
cial Media Partner which will help all 
the businesses voted for to gain even 
more recognition across the region.  
The area includes Broadway, Stow-on-
the-Wold, Moreton-In-Marsh, Chip-
ping Norton, Bourton-on-the-Water, 
Northleach and surrounding villages 
and this year we hope to build on the 
success of 2024’.  said Nick West from The North Cotswolds 
Awards. 
The awards opened for voting on the 1st June 2025 and will 
close on Friday 3rd October, with the winners being announced 
on Tuesday 18th November at a ceremony to be held at the 
Cidermill Theatre in Chipping Campden.  
Join us in showcasing the best of North Cotswold business, 
where success knows no bounds.  Get involved in the North 
Cotswolds Awards and get voting now via our website!  
www.northcotswoldsawards.co.uk 
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Drive Smarter,  
Drive Safer  

with Gloucestershire 
Advanced Motorists 

Are you confident in your driving—or just getting by? Glouces-
tershire Advanced Motorists (GlosIAM), your local IAM RoadS-
mart group, is here to help take your driving to the next level. 
We offer free Taster Drives, where qualified Observers 
(Mentors) provide friendly, helpful advice on improving driv-
ing standards and techniques. It’s a relaxed, no-obligation way 
to discover how much safer and more enjoyable your driving 
can be. 
IAM Observers undergo rigorous training and have obtained a 
DVSA-approved qualification under the auspices of the Insti-
tute of the Motor Industry (IMI). 
Those ready to truly sharpen their skills are encouraged to 
enrol in the IAM RoadSmart Advanced Driver Course, priced at 
£204. This programme helps drivers of all ages boost their 
core driving, observation, hazard awareness, anticipation, and 
planning skills—key components in becoming a safer, more 
confident driver.  This can be achieved in as little as 8 drives 
before taking the Advanced Driver test with an IAM Examiner. 
For young drivers aged 17–26, there’s even more incentive: 
complete the course and receive a full refund of the £204 fee. 
It’s an unbeatable opportunity to gain advanced driving skills 
and is funded by Gloucestershire Fire & Rescue. 
With GlosIAM’s support, drivers can improve their safety on 
the road while enjoying the journey more than ever. Whether 
you’ve been driving for decades or just passed your test, 
there’s always room to grow—and GlosIAM is here to help 
every step of the way. 
The Advanced Driver Qualification enhances your driving abili-
ties and promotes a safer and more enjoyable driving experi-
ence. As a full member of IAM RoadSmart, you gain access to 
a range of additional benefits. 
Book your free Taster Drive today and start 
your journey to becoming an Advanced 
Driver. 
Visit: www.glosiam.org.uk 

Bourton Roadrunners  
Bourton Roadrunners were 
out in force this week, with 21 
members travelling to Ciren-
cester Park midweek for this 
year’s Cirencester Summer 
Sizzler 10k, part of the 
Gloucestershire AAA Road 
Race Series.  It was Stephanie 
Lane who claimed the hon-
ours, finishing first female in a 
time of 38 minutes and 11 
seconds.  Alex Pye was the 
club’s first male to finish, in a 
time of 37 minutes and 56 
seconds.  Also amongst the 
podium finishers was Niamh 
Shoemark, second in the FV55 category, with a time of 42:51.  
Other Bourton finishers were Tim Carter 39:13, Darren Long 
39:41 (MV50/3), Kevin Goodwill 40:14, Dougal Hamilton-Smith 
40:24 (Personal Best), Rebecca Townsend 44:52, Maxine Emes 
46:00, Iain Cox 47:47, Lisa Braid 48:24, Andy Peaston 48:40, 
Tony Goodwill 51:54, Gillian Howell 52:08, Graham Lane 53:13, 
Barry O’Leary 54:06, Claire Blackie 54:14, Allie Quinn 58:47, 
Janice Townsend 65:43, Imogen Cox 68:43 and Lynn Hudson 
75:08.  
Meanwhile, three club members took part in this weekend’s 
Leamington Spa Half  Marathon, which proved to be hot and 
hilly.  However, this didn’t appear to affect the performance of 
Danny Hannig who finished 14th overall in a fine time of one 
hour, 19 minutes and 31 seconds.  He was joined by Allie 
Quinn and Louise Hamilton-Smith, who ran together finishing 
in 2:20:52 and 2:20:53 respectively.  
Earlier in the week, Linda Edwards had travelled back to her 
roots in Newcastle, to take part in the Blaydon Race from 
Newcastle to Blaydon.  Despite it being very wet and cold, 
4500 runners took part on Monday evening, as a celebration 
of the North East's running community, local culture and heri-
tage, and based on the famous 1862 Gordie song  ‘The Blay-
don Races’.  Linda completed the 5.8 mile route in a time of 57 
minutes and 8 seconds.            Louise, Gillian and John  

 Stephanie Lane at Cirencester Park 
Summer Sizzler prize giving 

Niamh Shoemark at Summer Sizzler. 
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20th July `In Steam` Wildlife by the Evenlode 
Combe Mill, Blenheim Palace Sawmill,  

Combe Oxon.OX29 8ET. 
We have invited exhibitors centred around local wildlife, to 
include, Berks, Buck and Oxon Wildlife Trust, with children’s 
activities, come along and see.  There will be lots of interest.    
Combe Mill is a late 19th Century Restored Water Mill on Blen-
heim Palace Estate by the River Evenlode.  All the Machinery 
will be running `In Steam` and volunteers will be on hand with 
lots of interesting information.  
Come along and see the Blacksmiths in the forge you might just 
be able to make a poker.   
The Tea room will be open, BBQ, Gift Shop, Tombola & Raffle. 
Ever thought of volunteering at Combe Mill?  Come to a 
‘steaming event’ where you can discover if you have an interest 
and can join the `Team`. 
Dogs on Leads most welcome.   
Adults £9.00, Seniors £7.50, accompanied children FREE open 
10.30am to 4.30pm ( last entry 3.30pm). 
———————————————————————————— 

Open Wednesday's for `self-guided tours` with volunteers 
around.  
Adults £5.00   Seniors £4.00 accompanied children FREE.   
Tea Room open if you would like to call in for refreshments, 
Cream Teas, Cakes, Ham rolls, coffee and soft drinks. 

The Great Willow  
Of all the trees in the village seen,  

There’s one whose clearly the Queen.  
For no other puts on a greater show  

Than near the bridge, the Great Willow,  
Which everyone admires and adores  

When, in summer, its splendour soars  
Towering so high over Bourton’s heart,  

Its hanging branches, glow in every part.  
Offering more than a banquet on the green,  

Bearing a majesty befitting a Queen.  
Yet, unaware she performs her duty  
With such epic and graceful beauty,  

While offering soothing shade and cover  
For children happily paddling in the river.  

Hugh O’Connell  
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Archery Club                        GRArcheryClub@gmail.com 
Badminton Club   clclare@gmail.com 
Bell Ringers, BOW    Stephanie Hemming 01451 810996 
Bell Ringers , Gt Ris    Sheila Jesson,   01451 820395 
Bourton Road Runners   Nicky Patterson Brr.clubsec@gmail.com. 
Bourton Rovers Chairman  Liam Williams   07769 216528 
Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Kevin Langley  07375 033609 
Bourton Vale Tennis Club  www.bourtontennisclub.org 
Brass & Silver Bands  Stephanie Hemming 01451 810996 
Community Day Club  Support Service team 01608 652019 
Cotswold Friends      01608 651415  
    www.cotswoldsfriends.org 
Cotswold Yoga   Nazuna Yeo  07490858775 
Dementia Friendly  Café   Kathy Chesters    07746 672726 
Fitness League   Kathy Kirk  01993 882350 
Gardening Club   Sheila Thorpe   07973391741 
Glos. Advanced Motorists   Rod Harrison.         01451 821605 
Hockey Club   admin@bashc.co.uk  
Jubilee Lodge      01451 823100 
McTimoney Practitioner  Tina Hamer  07884 312559 
Men in Sheds    Keith        01451 831886 
Moreton Bowls Club  Linda Bennett mbcbowling1@gmail.com 
North Cotswold Arts Association Jeni Smith  078506 50763 
North Cotswold Gymnastics Club Caroline Gill  01451 263130 
OPEN 4U   Barbara Newstead 01451 824225 
Panto Group        Angela Layton   01451 821344.  
Probus Club   Kevin Hick   01451 860435 
Rotary Club Nth Cotswolds Steve Whincup   07488 365908  
Royal British Legion Bourton  Bill McKenzie   01451 824303 
Rural Cinema   Mollie Wise   01451 822365 
Scottish Dancing Group  Christine Bucknall    01993 830760  
   Bucknallce@gmail.com    
Short Led Walks   Carol Price   01451 810305 
Stay strong & Steady  Cally Maxwell  07957 546 067 
    cotswoldactivehealth@gmail.com 
Stow Textile Group  Julie Smith   01608 651006 
T’ai Chi           Valerie Ward      07779 746346 
u3a  Bourton & District  www.bourton.u3asite.uk 
Victoria Hall   Sue  Roberts  01451 822230 
Village  Warden   Steve Cotton  07729 114833 
Volunteer Help Centre      01608 651415 
WI        Pat Taylor   07518 457 652 
Windrush Carers Support Group  Barbara Newstead   01451 821523 
4 Shires Swimming Club  Jo Shaw     membership@4ssc.uk.uk 

LOCAL GROUPS AND ORGANISATIONS         
For amendments,   team@bourtonbroswer.co.uk   01451 822431   

Chirps from the Perch 
Meet the General Manager  
Behind all those Feathers 

I’m Simon Cox, the General Manager of 
Birdland and my role is to help keep it run-
ning smoothly.  I joined Birdland Park and 
Gardens in September 2022, bringing with 
me years of experience in visitor attractions, having previously 
held senior roles at LEGOLAND, Longleat and Marwell Zoo. 
Since then, I’ve helped shape the park’s vision with a focus on 
creativity, conservation, and unforgettable guest experiences. 
I currently live in Hampshire, so to arrive in Bourton every 
morning is wonderful, and I was drawn by its charm.  I love my 
job, there’s something special about watching visitors, espe-
cially children, light up when they see their first flamingo or 
penguin. That never gets old. 
My role ranges from planning seasonal events and supporting 
the Living Collections team to overseeing daily operation. Under 
my guidance, the park has expanded its educational impact, 
introduced a new cafe, and continued to flourish as one of the 
Cotswolds’ top attractions, and for the first time ever, is send-
ing one of the team to Peru to support in-situ penguin conser-
vation.  Every day brings something unexpected, whether it’s a 
surprise egg in the penguin enclosure or the screen arriving five 
minutes before our recent cinema night, you learn to adapt 
quickly! 
Looking ahead, I am excited about future projects that will en-
rich the experience for both guests and birds alike and I am 
keen to involve the local community in future events and initia-
tives.  Inclusivity is a big part of what I’m trying to achieve here, 
we have recently teamed up with Gloucestershire Deaf Associa-
tion to provide BSL interpreted talks, It’s important everyone 
has the opportunity to experience what we offer”. 
Next Month – Any Babies?   We’ll let you know what’s new. 

Simon Cox, Birdland General Manager 
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